
 

 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Arizona Model Pilots Society 

October 30th, 2021 
 

The Arizona Model Pilots Society held its Monthly General Membership Meeting on Saturday October 30th, 2021 at the 
AMPS Field in Phoenix, Arizona. 

The meeting was called to order by AMPS President Rich Girardo at 8:30 A.M. 

The meeting was attended by the following AMPS officers and/or board members: 
• President and Board Member: Rich Girardo 
• Vice-president and Board Member: Larry Bishop 
• Treasurer and Board Member: Steven Jay 
• Secretary and Board Member: Robert Norton 
• Board Member: David Zarra 
• Board Member: Bob Ross 
• Board Member: Ken Kihlman 

21 additional club members attended. 2 New members. 

Treasurer’s Report: presented by Steven Jay 

Meeting Minutes presented by Robert Norton  

President’s Report by Rich Girardo 
• Thanks to all for helping with the 10-2 Fall clean-up and envelope stuffing. 
• Member ship renewals are out. 
• Fall Fun Fly 10-16 supported AMA foundation, thanks to all the participants and sellers.  
• Reminder of St. Jude Fly-in November 5th, 6th, and 7th co-sponsored with 1/8th Air Force. Please support. 
• Park host is back. Please communicate through Larry, Rich, or Garry only with host.  
• Watch speed in park, we share with bikers and hikers. Please use caution. 
• Please mark your planes batteries etc. with name and contact info so they can be returned if left here.  
• Spotters Strongly suggested when flying. 
• Obtaining bids for trash, port-o-john service, and runway resurfacing. 
• Newsletter needs suggestions for articles or if you would like to write an article please let speak up. 
• Vandalism continues, if encountered call Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office. One gate crasher caught. 
• Ideas encouraged for projects or events, be prepared to research, and present your proposal. 

New business: 

• None 

 

 

Old Business: 

• Member of the Year Award. Send Nominee to Rich by November 12th  



 

 

• Continue Covid precautions. 

 

Show and Tell: 

• None 

Adjournment:   
• A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded.  The motion was approved by a majority vote of the 

attending club members.  Rich Girardo declared the meeting adjourned at 9:06 A.M. 
 
The next AMPS General Membership Meeting will be November 20th, 2021 at 8:30 AM at the field. 

 

 

 
Robert F. Norton, Ph.D.  

AMPS Secretary 

 

 Upcoming Events 

 

• St Jude Fly   November 5th, 6th & 7th  

• Holiday Event   December 11th  

 


